Governing Body 19 /11/15                                                                                     GB 15/16

FEDERATION OF STOKE HILL SCHOOLS 

MINUTES of the MEETING of the FULL GOVERNING BODY 

Held at Stoke Hill Infant School on Thursday 19th November 2015 at 5 p.m. 

PRESENT:  Roy Souter (Headteacher SHJS), Sarah Mackay (Headteacher SHINS), Vanessa Newcombe (Chair); Kristine Vaaler, Carol Finning, Bex Ryan, Peter Holland,   Lena MacFarlane, Lucie Hinton,  James Corbridge,  Dianne Goodwin (Clerk)

15-16/2.1 Welcome and Apologies

Apologies accepted from Mais Attia, Ric Crocker, Andrew Page, Liz Hill, Helen Lewis and Cameron Mann.

Vanessa asked Governors to accept items on the Agenda in a different order as Sarah and Carol had to leave the meeting at 6pm because of other commitments. This was agreed.
15-16/2.2 Declaration of Pecuniary Interest

Advice given by governors at this school is incidental to their professional expertise and is not being given in their professional capacity. 

 James is employed by DCC as HR advisor. 

15-16/2.3 Minutes of last meeting

These were agreed and signed by Vanessa
 15-16/2.4 Matters Arising

1 James to organise Travel Plan Task Group –ongoing
2 Roy and Sarah to review existing arrangements for Start and Finish times – see HT report
3 Sarah to provide information on provision for EAL children –carried forward
4 Bex to provide results of Baseline Assessment- carried forward to next meeting
15-16/2.8 Finance

The meeting moved to Part 2 

Vanessa asked for concerns over the effects of changes to the contracted out arrangement which will affect all staff in pension schemes (not just teaching staff) increases plus the introduction of Living Wage on the Federation finances to be noted. 

15-16/1.8 Chair’s Report

Resignation of Governors – 2 Governors have resigned partly due to change in times of meetings. Vanessa said that Governors had a duty of care to staff attending meetings after a long day. 

Sarah said that several of the staff have a long commute to school and late evening meetings could have an adverse impact on staff for the next day.

Roy said that Governors also had to also consider that the role did not just include attendance at meetings. He said that they were responsible for the strategy of the school and needed to come into school to see for themselves what work was being done. 

Kristine said that most of the governors were parents and came into school regularly.

Roy agreed but said that they needed to look at the work of the school in a different perspective.

Sarah said it was important to develop the role of the Governing body.

Kristine said it was important that the Governing Body should have people with a variety of skills. She said that a number of people found it difficult to leave work early in order to attend meetings.

Vanessa said that Employees had a right to time off work to carry out duties as a School Governor.

Sarah said it might be useful to draft a letter that governors could give to their Employer.

Lucie said that she did not want to see a loss of expertise. 

JC said that meetings were not frequent, only two per half term. 

Sarah said that when recruiting new Governors the advert should state the expectations of the role.

Lucie said that she understood the difficulties some people had getting time off work but she said she also had problems getting child care.

Roy said that the Governor role had to fit in around school. Much more was now expected of Governors.

Peter said that Governors needed to remember that Headteachers have very long days and they have to attend all the committee meetings. He said the Government was encouraging more people to become School Governors and that most companies were prepared to release staff as they could  include it in Annual Reports as part of their Corporate Social Responsibility. He said that there could be problems for self employed people. He suggested that when recruiting Governors they should be encouraged to meet with existing governors who could explain the contribution they make.

Vanessa said that the two vacancies would be advertised with a job description. (ACTION)

She said that meetings would continue at 5pm but would review dates (ACTION)

15-16/2.10 Policies

These had all been reviewed by the relevant committee but some needed to be agreed by FGB

Appraisal, Pay, Health and Safety, Safeguarding. 

Dianne asked for thanks to be given to Claire McKimm for her work on producing the Safeguarding Policy.

The policies were proposed by Vanessa and seconded by Peter Holland.

Vanessa asked all Governors to confirm they had read the latest version of Keeping Children Safe in Education Part 1. (ACTION)
15-16/ 2.6 Headteachers Report

Baseline Assessment- Bex said that two members of staff were to go on a training course to help with the new style assessment. She said she would produce a report for the next meeting.

Attendance – visit from Educational Welfare Officer who has carried out an Attendance Audit. Sarah said that there were no areas of non compliance and she thanked Linda for her work in compiling all the required information. She said the new targets were 96.5 for SHINS and 96.7 for SHJS. Lena asked why the figures were different. Roy said that older children were less likely to have time off through illness.

Appraisals – KS1 and KS2 all complete. EYFS to take place next week

HT Appraisal. – Roy asked for two Governors to meet with Jamie. Kristine said she and Vanessa had carried out a formal appraisal for Jamie with help from Gill Winston at the end of the Summer term.

Start and End times of School Day. Sarah said they had asked parents for feedback but none had been received so the FLT proposed keeping the times as at present. Kristine said she had not seen the request for feedback. It was agreed that another request for feedback on start and end times would be sent to parents. (ACTION)

15-16/2.7 Federation Improvement Plan

Roy circulated copies of the Federation Improvement Plan. He said that this had been looked at by T & L and the 5 priorities for the year had been discussed

1 Effectiveness of the Early Years

2 Effectiveness of Leadership and Management

3 Quality of Teaching, Learning and Assessment

4 Personal Development, Behaviour and Welfare

5 Outcomes for pupils

Roy said that each member of the FLT had been given a specific area of responsibility

Claire – Safeguarding

Jamie  – CPD

Sarah - Induction

Roy – Communication

Sarah and Carol left the meeting

15-16/2.10 Safeguarding 

Roy said that Claire was working on the Safeguarding Audit which had to be completed by the end of the year. He said she was also working on the introduction of CPOMS system which is to be used for recording safeguarding concerns, in place of the pink form. He said that only 5 members of staff were able to access the data recorded.

Kristine asked if there was an Audit trail. Roy said that there was and that all staff would be trained 

Lena asked if this new system would replace the old system of Pink Forms. Roy said that it would and would be more efficient.

Roy said that the new Safeguarding Policy had required named staff to have responsibility for specific areas. These were Sarah – PREVENT, Radicalisation – Alison Foster, Domestic Violence – Lisa Gribble.

15-16/2. 8 Reports from Committees

Resources 

T & L

 Peter and Lucie have agreed to take responsibility for PPG

Roy said that interviews were going to be held with some of the children on Tuesday and Thursday and asked for Governors to assist.

He added that he was meeting with Jamie and Hannah to look at handwriting.

Bex said that she and Cameron had prepared a brief report for Governors to inform them of activities taking place in both schools.

Infants

· Nursery – Nursery Dads ran successfully. 

· Foundation - Baseline data back and looks good. We are looking at it thoroughly on Planning Day 2nd Dec in order to plan ahead accordingly in reflection of this.

· Owls visit last Thurs for topic great!
· Year 1 – Christmas show practise underway!

· Year 2 – New SATS training has taken place and an inset to staff on this.

· KS1 Curriculum Evening a success last week.

· Foundation Curriculum Evening next week.

Juniors (on Cameron’s behalf)
· Year 3 – Have Warburtons bread coming in to look at healthy food.

· Tim BeGo has been in doing Year 4 coaching and team building skills.

· Year 5 enterprise skills with same guy.

· Year 6 Residential to Heatree a success.
Lena said that the fireworks had been really good and enjoyed by all. Roy said that £2,500 had been raised.

15-16/2.12 Dates of next meetings

Date of next meetings

Resources  14th January at SHJS

T & L 
21st January at SHJS

FGB 
4th February at SHJS

All at 5pm 

ACTIONS
1 Governor vacancies to be advertised
2 Review of meeting Dates

3 All Governors to read Keeping Children Safe in Education Part 1

4 HT to reissue request for Feedback on School Day Start and Finish times

4

